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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 11th November 2013 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Key, Murphy, Oliff, Downes, White, Norris and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
 County Councillor Grove, District Councillors Bass and Swinburn, and two members of the public.
13/127             Apologies 
                        Councillor Pearce was unable to attend.

His apology was noted and accepted

13/128            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None noted.


13/129
Public Participation
 
 There was no requests to speak.

The meeting re-convened.

13/130 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th October2013  

     
One small alteration, to include Councillor Key as those 

                        present.The minutes were then recorded as a true record and 
                        were duly signed by the Chairman.
13/131
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

The Council had received two notes of thanks from Bumblebees pre-school for the donation of £500 and

from Broadwas School for the installation of the 7-a-side goal posts.


The Clerk had received a quote from one contractor to get


an idea of how much the car park extension would cost (see minute entry 13/121, should the Parish Council agree). It was decided to re-visit this item at January’s meeting when the Parish Council is due to hear from Worcester County Council regarding the renewal of the existing maintenance agreement.

There was a discussion regarding alternative ways of fencing the car park from the playing fields but no decision was made at this stage. 

(Minute entry 13/120) Since the last meeting, the Clerk had been trying to obtain guidance from Highways Department for approval/provision of a bus shelter in Broadwas village. She is awaiting a response from Karen Hanchett and in the meantime, both the Clerk and the Chairman have been searching web sites for various models and costs. Councillor Grove was asked if the County Council re-cycle bus shelters, and could they be re-used if undamaged? He will report back to us.




                   .


13/132
District and County Councillors’ Report.

County Councillor Grove reported:

1. Worcester County Council is required to save £100 million  in the next financial year.

2. Proposed strike action of the bus operatives will no longer take place.

3. 110,000 tons of rubbish was re-cycled last year, saving 

£7 million in land tax bills.

4. There has been a 118% increase in the intake of apprentices since 2011.

5. Trish Haines, Chief Executive of Worcester County Council will be retiring from post w.e.f. next year.

6. He outlined the details of a proposition to residents to increase next year’s precept by 1.99% to cover the care of vulnerable children.
No response yet from Robert Haines.

A copy of the District Councillor’s report is attached to these minutes.                   
13/133
To consider a community approach to energy.


Councillor Oliff made a presentation to the Parish Council 

                      regarding the Rural Community Energy Fund and how we as a 

                      community could access it and benefit from it. Councillors 

                      were given initial information and it was decided that the 

                      availability of £20,000 towards a viability study should be 

                      investigated further.


Councillors were encouraged to view the web site at



www.wrap.org.uk/content/rural-community-energy-fund and



this item to be carried forward to January’s agenda.





           


                     
. 
13/134
Minutes to be printed in Footprints?

After a discussion, Council agreed that with limited space available in our monthly magazine, interested parties wanting to peruse draft minutes of a meeting, should be encouraged to use our two web sites. This decision to be endorsed by a permanent entry in Footprints and to be included in future agendas with an added offer of help/guidance from the Clerk for residents who are unable to access the internet.

.
13/135
106 Payments/CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy)



Until the South Worcester Development Plan is approved, the 



Parish Council is not affected by CIL. The way forward is by 

                      obtaining guidance from Duncan Rudge (Development Control 
                      Manager at MHDC) and Amanda Smith (Community Services 
                      Manager at MHDC) on what funds the Parish Council can 
                      expect from 106 payments.
13/136
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
A copy of this report had been circulated to all Parish Councillors and a copy is attached to these minutes.

All payments were agreed by Council
b) Clerk’s Report. A copy had been given to all Parish Councillors. 
c) Berryfield Report.
The fence on the west side of the playing field has now been removed and the tall grass mowed. All fence wire has been removed from the site and remaining rails stored in two piles.

Lower Teme Lions played a home match on 12th October and are due to play again on 23rd November.
d)  Village Hall Report. This has now been received and recorded. Nothing to report.
e) PLO Report. Other than mentioned in c) above, nothing new to report. The Public Land Officer has been asked to tidy up Broad Green. 
13/137
Planning.

.

District Councillors Bass and Swinburn left the meeting at this point.


There were no new planning applications.

          13/01224/FUL 30.9.2013 Mr M Brown, for land at (OS 7583 
                     5538) Stoney Ley, Broadwas for residential dwellings of 8 
                     (3 affordable).

                        13/01209/FUL 2.10.2013 Wolverley Homes for land at (OS 7583 5523) adjacent to Broadwas School for residential development of 10 dwellings with 30% affordable units


Notices had been placed on both web sites, notice boards and in the November edition of Footprints informing the public of details of these two applications and the Parish Council’s requirement to make a decision on them at tonight’s meeting. For those interested parties who were unable to view the documents on line, the Clerk had offered sight of a hard copy but there were no requests for this.


Councillors were asked to vote on application 13/01209/FUL.


The vote proved in favour of approval.


APPROVAL recommended, to include two conditions.

                        1.’ To provide and maintain a fence down the west side of the whole site from the A44 to the playing fields’.
                        2. ‘The allocation of affordable houses should be prioritised towards locals and those with a local connection’


Councillors were asked to vote on application 13/01224/FUL.


The vote proved in favour of approval.


APPROVAL recommended, to include one condition, that

                        ‘The allocation of affordable houses should be prioritised towards locals and those with a local connection’


Visit to Broadwas Hall by Planning committee.

Subsequent to concerns expressed by local residents, the Planning Committee convened on the riverside site at Broadwas Hall to investigate the excavations taking place and to determine whether it appeared to conform with the approved planning application. As this seemed to be the case, it was decided that no further action was required but that overseeing of the work should be left in the hands of the regulatory authorities.

13/138
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda.


Council to re-visit item 

                       ‘To consider a Community Approach to Energy’

13/139
Date of next meeting.


Agreed for 13th January 2014
The meeting ended at 10.00 pm
Chairman………………………………………..dated………………

Public Participation.

Mr Arthur Kings was unable to attend tonight’s meeting and had written a letter dated 6th November 2013 regarding the proposed housing developments. The letter partially duplicates one he has sent to MHDC as a consultee and which has been recorded on file for application 13/01209/FUL.
Attached:
Treasurer’s Report 

District Councillors Report
District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for October 2013
Broadheath Ward Cllr. Roger Bass (roger.bass@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 641105)

& Cllr. Paul Swinburn (paul.swinburn@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 333358)

Activity report

Roger and Paul have had the usual array of meetings; perhaps unusual though was the Marathon Overview and Scrutiny meeting that lasted 4½ hours. Whilst the Committee considered issues around both the Worcestershire Hub and the ‘green waste’ disposal service, the principal topic was the preservation of the District’s ancient fruit orchards and rare “varieties”. If anyone needs information on this please contact Roger.  Interesting too was a Members Liaison Group meeting which Paul chairs as Portfolio Holder and to which Roger contributes the ‘recently elected members’ view; the last meeting concerned the radical proposal to introduce Job Descriptions for the different roles that Councillors perform.

Planning
The outcome of the first hearing of the SWDP Examination in Public was duly published on Wednesday 30th October. In a detailed letter, the Planning Inspector Roger Clews gave us good news and bad news.  He confirmed that we had cleared the legal ‘duty to co-operate’ hurdle, that the methodology used in putting the Plan together was sound, that we had provided for the right amount of employment land although we had over-provided for new retail space. However, he believed that some 1000 houses in the Plan would not in fact be able to be delivered and he asserted that the overall total of houses was inadequate.  He required the three authorities re-examine the technical evidence because he believed that the number of homes required “is likely to be substantially higher that the 23,200 figure identified in the submitted plan.”   However, his interim conclusion gave little weight to the highest figure produced by developers of 36,000. Mr Clews said that once the new housing needs assessment was completed and published, he would hold another hearing before concluding the first phase of the Examination.

Reaction from Worcester, Wychavon and Malvern Hills has been one of relief that the Plan is still on track but of extreme disappointment that we are being asked to increase significantly the housing numbers. All three MPs have reacted negatively to the Planning Inspectors verdict – Harriett Baldwin said: 
“This is a terrible day for local democracy. All three councils have spent many months and thousands of pounds consulting local people and then putting the plan to a vote by each council. As far as I can see the people have spoken through their democratically elected representatives. It defies logic that this process can be over-turned by an unelected bureaucrat working on numbers provided by housing developers. Any prediction of future housing numbers reflects assumptions and opinion, not facts, and so there can be no right or wrong answer. The Planning Inspector should confine his examination to factual errors, not mediate on differences of opinion, because locally and democratically agreed numbers must prevail in a democracy.”
Other District Council matters
I hope those who attended the Parish Conference in the Council Chamber on Thursday 17th October, found it informative. We certainly saw an exchange of ideas and a willingness to learn from the good experiences of others, we are not in it alone; we are all colleagues who benefit from receiving and giving support to others. This is to be a biannual event so if you missed it, try again in the spring. One of the important messages coming through was that you should expect better information regarding the setting of precepts this budget season, but if you don’t have the information you require, then ask. Secondly, we’ve been asked to repeat last years’ “Rough Sleeping” audit in our Ward. If anyone is aware of a person dossing in a barn or doorway on the night of 7th November, Roger would be pleased to pass on their details to form part of the District Census, and hopefully ensure we have adequate shelter provision in future.
Housekeeping

As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above.
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	Payments
	Receipts
	
	

	TSB account
	
	
	
	
	
	35227.72

	Berryfields Account
	
	
	
	
	
	12915.67

	NS&I account
	
	
	
	
	
	3379.99

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Total
	
	
	
	
	
	51523.38

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts & Payments included in this total
	
	
	

	
	891
	Playdale
	
	8.10
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	L/Mans re-imbursement
	312.00
	
	

	
	
	Broadwas School
	
	150.00
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	51523.38

	Receipts & payments NOT included in this balance
	
	

	
	835
	St Mary Magdeline
	1500.00
	
	
	

	
	885
	CALC
	
	10.00
	
	
	

	
	888
	Poppy Appeal
	17.00
	
	
	

	
	889
	K Downes
	
	57.63
	
	
	

	
	890
	Bumblebees
	500.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	2084.63
	
	
	49438.75

	For agreement at tonight's meeting
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	892
	S Downes Oct
	sal oct
	289.12
	
	
	

	
	893
	S Downes exp Oct
	68.49
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	357.61
	
	
	49081.14

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Commited payments
	monies
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Berryfield Green project
	
	3094.00
	
	
	

	Speed activated signs
	
	602.00
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	3696.00
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